eliminating racism empowering women

ywca

YWCA of Greater Milwaukee

1915 North Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive Milwaukee, WI 53212 phone: 414.374.1800 fax: 414.374.2680 www.ywcamilw.org

September 6, 2005

Ald. Michael S. D'Amato, Chair Zoning, Neighborhoods & Development Committee City of Milwaukee 200 E. Wells Street, Room 201 Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Alderman D'Amato:

This letter is written in support of the Potwawtomi Bingo Cansino's proposed expansion in the Menomonee Valley.

The Forest County Potawatomi Community is a strong supporter of the city through its Foundation. As one of its beneficiaries, the YWCA of Greater Milwaukee has provided support to programs that help improve education for adults, provide support to homeless women and their children and other vital services to the people we serve.

The proposed expansion will enable the tribe to provide another 1,000 jobs for the community's unemployed, jobs that offer a family-sustaining wage and benefits. As an organization that promotes economic self-sufficiency, the YWCA applauds this initiative.

We hope that you will support the Potowatomi's zoning change request and in doing so, help improve the lives of others.

Sincerely,

Paula H. Penebaker Chief Operations Officer

aula Offenebaker

Board of Directors

Lois Smith, Chair

Michal Ann Dawson, Vice-Chair

Linda Grunau, At Large

Yvonne McCaskill, At Large

Pat Kandziora
Raejean Kanter
Mae Killebrew
Laura Lindner
Nepherterra Skala
Gina Spang
Patricia Torres
Deborah Twadell
Jennifer Weiss
Karen Wertz
Eloise Samano Williamson
Dana World-Patterson

Paula Penebaker, Chief Operations Officer